MINUTES

June 1, 2022, 4:00 p.m.
Place: Town Office, 70 Snare Creek Lane-Lower Level Jonesport, Maine
Opened by: Selectman _ Fish , Selectman ___ Milliken _ and Selectman L.Alley.

Attendees: Darrell Richards, Cynthia Beauvais, Tim Anderson, Kathy Killian, Anson Alley, Carrie
Peabody, Greg Peabody, Leland Faulkingham, Nancy Beal, Chrissie Prue and Jake from AFLAC,
Crystal Canney, Kasden Beal, Kris Kelesian and Irene Rogers

Approval of Minutes: May 25,2022 Minutes
Motion to accept by: Selectman _Alley , seconded by Selectman __Fish Approved.

Signatures:
A. Warrant:
B. Certificate of appointment: signed for Daniel Thibodeau
C. Northern Border Regional Commission grant app: Selectman Fish, made a motion to sign
the grant application, seconded by Selectman Alley.
D. Sign Shoreland Zoning Ordinance: Selectman Milliken wants to check on items in the
Ordinance with the planning board.

Members of the audience who want to speak must raise a hand. It is at the discretion of the
Chairman of the Board of Selectmen to allow a member of the audience to speak during the
meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. AFLAC presentation: Selectman Fish made a motion to fully support the AFLAC plan for
the town employees, seconded by Selectman Alley. Chrissi Prue will be in touch with
employees later.

2. Updated report on grant for Henry’s Point: Senator Collins has approved 1.5M for the
Henry’s Point project. There are more steps, but the funding looks very promising.

OLD BUSINESS:

3. Advice from Attorney, Moratorium Regarding the Development and Operation of
Commercial Aquaculture Facilities Petition & Amendment to the Recall of Elected
Municipal Officers Ordinance: Selectman Milliken suggested that the affidavits
accompanying the two petitions, be completely rewritten, Anson Alley, who gathered the
signatures asked that the affidavits stand with just his initials. Selectman Fish made a motion
to accept the affidavits with just initials, seconded by Selectman Alley.

TUREN



4. Jim Carver unable to attend, re: road repairs: Jim will be asked to attend the next
meeting, if he is unable to, ask for an estimate on the town roads for an article in a special
town meeting to be held later. Also, ask about delivery of the bridge for the Kelley Point
Road.

MISCELLANEQUS:

5. Advice of Local Health Officer: Sam Hunkler, the local health officer, has checked the
runoff of water on Feeney Street; he was not able to detect a smell of sewage. Kathy Killian
is coordinating with a landowner on the street to get funding for a proper sewage system. Dr.
Hunkler inspected an area on Hopkins Point Road. There is a massive amount of trash. At
present, he sees no health risks, but the potential is there. Selectman Fish made a motion to
have a demand letter drafted, giving the landowner 30 days to clean up the trash and allowing
Selectman Milliken to sign it on behalf of the Board. Selectman Alley seconded the motion.

Selectman Milliken reported he took care of complaints regarding Campground Road and
there was a thank you received for the Duck Crossing sign posted near the skating pond.

Motion made by Selectman_Fish Seconded by Selectman _Alley to adjourn the
meeting at _5:00 p.m.




